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2009 Offi cers

President
Ronnie Gregory
336.585.1118
windmill@triad.rr.com

Vice President
Stephen Stearns
336.229.6951
stephenstearns@stearnsford.
com

Secretary
Carol Pettigrew
336.449.6903
pettigre@alamancecc.edu

Treasurer
David Satterfi eld
336.584.6629

  dsatterfi eld@triad.rr.com

Seargent At Arms
Jim Parker
336.260.7388

Board of Directors

Joan Kimbro
336-584-1780
jkimbro@ci.burlington.nc.us

Butch Dowd
336-229-2439

Steve McHone
336-449-7572
smchone2@triad.rr.com

Jonnie Ellington
336-227-1994
js565@bellsouth.net windmill@triad.rr.com

Ronnie Gregory

Current Membership is:

249

Fellow Shaggers, 

For those of you who missed the Appreciation Pool Party, you missed a great day 
with good food, good music and great fellowship.  Saturday night in Master’s we 
were enlightened by the music of a legend.  Although, she has not played in 
fourteen years, she did not miss a beat and we all had a great time listening to her 
play the tunes and bringing out passed members and friends whom we hadn’t seen 
in years.  A big thank you to Linda “Wild Thelma Lou” Maccia.  Also a big thanks to Steve 
Stearns, Jim Parker, Carol Pettigrew and David Satterfield who were responsible for putting on 
this party for the members.  They done a super job!  Also, the DJs playing by the pool, David 
Tuttle, Ron Russ, Brent Lloyd and Mike Harding, all kept the tunes coming and people dancing 
and all of these DJs donated their time for your enjoyment.  Thanks to Ramada for allowing us to 
have this party and we appreciate all they do.  

The next week our club was off to the Winston-Salem Area and Pool Party and what a great 
party.  All of our members thoroughly enjoyed sharing good times with our other coalition 
friends.

As you can see September and October are full of activities that I hope you will all get involved 
with and join in the fun and all you have to do is volunteer.  SOS is here!  What a full week of 
activities and great dance and tremendous music.  Starting with our Tea Party on Saturday at the 
Arcade from 3:00 - 5:00pm, then Sunday the Coalition Party on the Beach and beside the Arcade 
Fun Sunday is also going on.  Saturday night at 8:30pm “The Lighting of the Water Tour” come 
out and be part of making History. And then Fun Monday (see the flyer inside this newsletter).  
Be sure to come by and see Michelle and Mary as well as other members at our Fun Monday 
Booth, there is a lot of great things being sold to our shag friends.  Right after SOS, our Special 
Olympics Golf Tournament is being held, see the flyer inside, we need teams and sponsors - see 
Chuck Upchurch.

In October, we need items for our Yard Sale so please contact Brenda Smith to volunteer 
and bring items.  Also, you will see in this newsletter the Hall Of Fame Application, this is a 
prestigious honor so if you know anyone worthy of this please fill out the form and mail it in.  
Also, don’t forget nominations for officers is at this September Business Meeting, please be 
prepared to nominate someone for President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, Sergeant at 
Arms, and all 4 board members.

You’re all the BEST!



Minutes Of The August 2009 BSC Business Meeting held August 21, 2009

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Louise Flanigan Scott Ursery Betty Honeycutt Polly Tuttle Mike Wilson Pat Hodgin
Bill Lashley Selena Ursery Baxter Sellars Sheila Walker Mary Ann Lynch Steve Pettigrew
Betty Caviness Butch Dowd Kim Hodge Hugh Walker Jimmy Lynch Carol Pettigrew
Jake Caviness Pam Hord  Steve McHone Judy Satterfi eld Rhonda Parker Michelle Thomas    
Sissy Tillman  Sharon Bason Pam McHone David Satterfi eld Jim Parker 
Steve Williamson Bob Bason Judy Smith Mary Gregory David Tuttle
Debbie Wilson Chuck Upchurch Marie Barber Ronnie Gregory Stephen Sterns
 
      

The meeting was opened at 8:10 pm.• 
New Members Present:  Bill Lashley and Marie Barber• 
One correction was made for the July 2009 minutes.  The ceremony for the lighting of the tower at N. Myrtle Beach read it was to be • 
held on Friday, September 11 and it should have read it would be held on Saturday, September 12.  With this correction, motion made 
and passed to accept the minutes as written for July.  Carol Pettigrew reported that the club currently has 249 members. 
The treasurer report was given by David Satterfi eld.  The current balance as of August 21 is $6,254.97.  Motion made and passed to • 
accept report.
Sunshine news reported by Louise Flanigan:  Betty Justice broke her foot, David Oakley’s mom is doing better, Carolyn Moore is still • 
having treatments and improving, Peggy Childress  had surgery for her heart  and is improving, CB Kimbro’s mother had a stroke and 
is in nursing home, Gloria Thompson had surgery, Lynn Hooper had heart surgery and is doing well, Michael Godwin and Donetta 
Steiner were married recently, Judy Webster’s brother, Steve Shook, passed away, Louise Flanigan had eye surgery, and Jackie 
Hallaman had heart attack and is now home recovering.  
The AED has been ordered.  Sheila Walker will still take names for training to use the AED unit. Training will be held on October 17 at • 
the Moose Lodge in Burlington.  She also announced that there will be a free prostrate screening for cancer held on September 22.  See 
Sheila for more details.
Don’t forget the Coalition party to be held on the beach, Sunday, September 13 from 1pm to 4pm.  Location is to the right of the • 
pavilion.  Be sure and wear your coalition shirt. See Mary to order your t-shirts for the party.  SOS cards can still be purchased from 
Mary if interested.  BSC Tea Party will be at Arcade on Saturday, September 12 from 3:00 pm to 5:00 pm.  This tea party is for members 
only.
Ronnie reported in the absence of Brenda Smith on the yard sale.  It will be held on October 10 with location to be discussed at next • 
meeting.  Please call or see Brenda for donations for yard sale.
First meeting for Meals on Wheels will be held on September 29 with more details to follow at next meeting.  • 
The Winston Salem Shag Club pool party and dance will be held Saturday, August 29.   Please support their party as they support our • 
parties.
Our BSC pool party will be held on Saturday, August 22  from 11am to 5pm at the Ramada Inn.  We cannot take food or coolers inside • 
the pool area. Linda Maccia will play in Masters that night.
Ronnie reported on the Hall of Fame.  It’s time for nominations, see instructions to nominate a member in the shag rag.  It was asked • 
if there were more members that wanted to be on the Hall of Fame committee than was needed, if the names would be given to Lynda 
Justice and names drawn to determine who would be on the committee and Ronnie Gregory said yes.  This will be done at the next 
business meeting.  
The summer 2011 workshop will be coming and Ronnie asked if the members were interested in putting this workshop on again.  He • 
asks that members think about this and it will be discussed at a later date.
Chuck Upchurch stated that the Special Olympics Golf Tournament will be held on September 26 and has 11 sponsors so far and 9 • 
teams.  Still need more sponsors so please do all you can to get some more sponsors.  Next meeting will be held on September 9 at 
Ramada.  If you can bring a dessert to tournament, please see Louise Flanigan.
If going to SOS, please come the ceremony for the lighting of the tower on Saturday, September 12, at 8:30pm on Main St, we need to • 
support this important part of SOS history.
Michelle Thomas will sell Fun Monday items now if interested.  She still has openings to work the booth for Fun Monday so please • 
volunteer to work a time slot.  
Next Board Meeting will be October 5 at K&W Cafeteria at 6:30 pm. All are welcome to attend.• 
Motion made and passed to have our Christmas Party at the Moose Lodge in Burlington.  Dates will be decided at the next business • 
meeting.  Polly Tuttle will decide on where to have the Halloween party and report at next meeting.  She asked for $300 for the party and 
a motion was made and accepted to give this amount.

The winner of the 50-50 drawing was David Satterfi eld, he won $53.  

With no further business to be discussed, the meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm

 Submitted by Carol Pettigrew
To err is human - as long as you 

do it on your own time.
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Master’s in the Ramada

Home of the 

Burlington Shag Club

We Shag every Friday Night from 

9:00pm til 1:00am!

August 2009 Treasury Report
Balance on   7-24-2009:  $7,532.88

Income Expenses
50/50 from 7/24//09 Bus.Mtg. $50.00 Misc. Expense $12.00
Membership $110.00 Stamps $132.00
Donation for SOS Tea Party $100.00 DJ’s $400.00

Fun Monday Expense $588.00
ACSC Workshop Expense $405.91

Total Income = $260.00 Total Expenses = $1,537.91

Balance as of 8-21-09  $6,254.97

Win a Prize! - Guess the BSC Trivia Question  below.

Rules:  1) You must be a BSC Member.

              2) You must be the Third (3rd) person 

       to email windmill@triad.rr.com or 

       call 336-585-1118

   3) Guess only 1 Answer

   4)  Must receive your answer by 

        September 24th.

(Winner to be announced on September 25, 2009

at the Business Meeting)

Who Am I?

Clue: I moved to Burlington when I was 

5 years old and graduated from 

Burlington High School.  I have even 

taught dancing.

Important Tidbits

August 2009 Tr

atatatatatatatatat ttttttt tthehehehehehehehee BBBBBBB BBusususususususususininininininininesesesesesesesesesssssssss s MeMeMeMeMeMeMeMeeetetetetetetetetetininininininining)g)g)g)g)g)g)g)g)g)ggg

Meals On Wheels Kickoff 

Meeting!

September 29, 2009 at 

6:30pm at Ramada

Those interested in helping with the Meals 

On Wheels Event, please make your plans to 

be at this meeting.

Stephen Stearns

BSC Tea Party at SOS 

Fall Migration

Where: The Arcade

When: Saturday, September 12, 2009

Time: 3:00pm to 5:00pm

R E M E M B E R ! ! !

Burlington Shag Club Members Only...

S



Dear Shag Club Members:

What if you knew of an event that would:

1) Save you money and

2) Save your life?

That event is the annual Prostate Cancer Screening to be held, Tuesday, September 

22nd from 6:00 – 9:00 p.m. at the Alamance Regional Cancer Center at Alamance Re-

gional Medical Center.  Several local urologists will be on hand to administer digital 

rectal exams.  There will also be staff available to draw blood for the PSA blood test.  

Men over the age of 40 are encouraged to drop by for this free screening.  No ap-

pointment is necessary. 

As you may know, those with prostate cancer have a good cure rate if the cancer is 

detected early.  If left untreated, prostate cancer invades the bones and prognosis 

becomes bleak.  This annual screening has uncovered at least one diagnosis of can-

cer each year.

The same services offered at the screening would cost as much as $250.00 in a doc-

tor’s office.  This screening is FREE.

Please pass along this very important information.  Should you need further infor-

mation, please contact Sheila Walker at the Alamance Regional Cancer Center, 336-

586-3758.

Sincerely,

The Cancer Committee

Alamance Regional Cancer Center

Alamance Regional Medical Center
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Coming in September are the:

Nominations for officers for 2010 will be taken at the September Business 

meeting.  This is your opportunity to select members whom you think are 

qualified for the positions and who really want to take on this opportunity.    

So put on your THINKING CAPS ON NOW for the following offices:

President

Vice President

Secretary

Treasurer

Sergeant Of Arms

and

(4) Board Members for a 2 year term - 2010 & 2011

News
Flash!

News
Flash!

p y
Nom

inations

g

Nom
in

atio
ns
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Give registration form with your check to Chuck Upchurch or mail to: 
Burlington Shag Club, Golf Committee, P.O. Box 1174, Burlington, NC 27216

Saturday, September 26, 2009 

Name: Handicap: Telephone:

Name: Handicap: Telephone:

Name: Handicap: Telephone:

Name: Handicap: Telephone:

Prizes awarded to First, Second, and Third Place winners in 
each flight and Closest to Pin on Par 3’s and Longest Drives. 

Teams will be flighted 

9:00am Shotgun Start 
Indian Valley Golf Course 
1005 Indian Valley Drive 
Burlington, NC 27217 
Phone:  336-584-7871 

Three Flights - $50/person, $200/team 
Bring your own team or see Chuck Upchurch or Clint Sharpe to be placed onto a team. 

Mulligans - $5.00 each, will be sold at sign-in at the course. 

50/50 and Special Raffle Drawing 

Make checks payable to: 
Special Olympics of  Alamance County 

Number of mulligans, (limit 2)________ at $5.00 each  $_____________ 
                                        Per player          Total Enclosed $_____________ 

For more information, contact: Chuck Upchurch at 270-3106 (please leave message) 

Breakfast
Donated by 
Biscuitville

Chicken ‘N 
Bar-B-Q

Donated by 
Smithfield’s



Presents The 
2nd. Annual Coalition Beach 

and Shag Party

Welcome all members of:

Burlington, Danville, Durham, Eden, 

Greensboro, and Winston Salem Shag Clubs

Date: Sunday, September 13, 2009

Place: On the Beach behind the Park across 

the street from the Arcade.

Time: 1:00 - 4:00 P.M.

Get some sand on your feet and join in the 

fun with music, beverages and snacks.

Great DJs spinning the tunes!

Come to have a good time and as always act 

and drink responsibly.

This will be the biggest and best party on the 

beach
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Remember! ! !

*No chairs on the sidewalk down Main Street on Fun Monday and keep sidewalks clear of congestion

*No umbrellas, please ---*No coolers are allowed on the street --- *No golf carts on Main Street on Fun Monday

Burlington Shag Club 

Christmas Cheer Yard Sale

The Annual Burlington Shag Club Christmas Cheer 

Yard Sale is slated for October 10, 2009.  We really 

need your help in gathering items to sell for the 

benefit of our Christmas Cheer Families.  Look 

around your homes for items you can donate.  

Start searching through your closets, attics, stor-

age buildings, and garages now.  Ask a friend, 

relative, or coworker to help by donating their un-

wanted items.  Anything goes, clothing, decorat-

ing items, household items, furniture, computers, 

printers, kitchen items, tools, shoes, and cloth-

ing.  If you need to drop off your items, please call 

Brenda Smith at 684-3368 or 

Ronnie and Mary Gregory at 585-1118.  

In addition, a special invitation is extended to ev-

eryone to come and be a part of this event on the 

day of the sale.  In years past, we have had a lot of 

fun and fellowship.

Thank you in advance for your support to this very 

special event. I know the families we will be able 

to help this holiday season will be so 

grateful for our help.

Respectfully Submitted:  

Brenda R. Smith, 

Christmas Cheer Yard Sale Chairman
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Halloween Party !Halloween Party !
Friday, October 30, 2009

Prizes for Best 

Costume!
Fun, Fun, Fun!

Com
e in

 Costum
e and 

Shag the N
ig

ht away!

Check our Website at 

www.burlingtonshagclub.com 

for more details

w

Burlington Shag Club’s
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Happy

Birthday!
Next 

Business Meeting

September 25, 2009

at 8:00 pm

at the Ramadaa

Sunshine
News!

Congratulations!!! to Bonnie Parker and � 
Richard Winningham!....they are engaged!
Betty Justice recently fractured her foot.� 
Pam Hord’s Dad is very sick and presently in � 
the hospital.
Mary Ann Lynch had surgery on Thursday, � 
August 27th.
Judy Webster’s brother, Steve Shook passed � 
away on August 17th.,  
Jackie Hallaman had a mild heart attack and is � 
home now but will go back into Duke on Sept. 
13th. for more surgery
Congratulations to Michael Godwin and � 
Donetta Steiner!....they were married in July 
2009!  
Lynn Hooper had surgery and is recovering at � 
home.
Gloria Thompson had surgery and is home � 
recovering.
Louise Flanigan had surgery and is home � 
recovering.  
C.B. Kimbro’s Mom recently had a stroke.� 
Peggy Childress had cardiac cath with 1 stent � 
inserted and home doing great.
Carolyn Moore is feeling better but continues � 
with treatments

Please keep all of these dear friends and their 

families in your thoughts and prayers during 

their time of sickness and/or grief.  We look 

forward to seeing you all back at the club and 

doing what you do best...Shagging with your 

friends.

To report someone’s name to the Sunshine 

committee:

Contact Louise Flanigan at 227-0902 or email 

her at lflanigan@bellsouth.net

ne

From the Editor and Webmaster:

Please have all newsletter articles, pictures, stories, 

suggestions, etc. to me by the 25th.

Email to: windmill@triad.rr.com

Mary Gregory - www.burlingtonshagclub.com

October
1 Russ Riley 

1 Gary Jones 

3 Michelle Thomas 

3 Teresa Jones 

6 David Tuttle 

6 Warren West 

7 Tommy Stafford 

7 Johnny Cauble 

9 Fred Hallaman 

10 David Oakley 

14 Marian Whitt 

20 Carolyn Williams 

21 Steve McHone 

21 Susan McKinney 

22 Jesse Justice 

22 Marjorie Throckmorton 

September
  2 Colon Bradsher 

  2 Charles Jones 

  4 Don Young 

  5 Mary Shelton 

  6 Mike Wilson 

13 Denise Upchurch 

13 Jane Williamson 

14 Carey Metts 

15 Ronnie Gregory 

15 Kay Jones 

18 Ron Fogleman 

21 Candy Brooks 

21 Janice Carden 

22 Violet Cole 

24 Cindy Sharpe 

25 Rommie Tyndall 

26 Dianne Fogleman 

28 Stephanie West 

Welcome New Members:

Stephanie Shively

Susie Orrico

Fred Powell

Karen Powell

Bill Lashley

Pat Weatherspoon

Marie Barber

Nellie Krawietz

Warren West

Robert Mitchell



BURLINGTON SHAG CLUB, INC. 
HALL OF FAME 
OFFICIAL NOMINATION FORM 

Date:   ________________________________________________________ 

Name of Nominee: _________________________________________________________ 

CRITERIA FOR NOMINATION:  (Refer to Article VIII -J of the Bylaws): 

Signed:  ______________________________________________________________________ 
   BSC Member making nomination    Date 

1st Endorsement: ______________________________________________________________________ 
   Must be BSC Current or Past President   Date 

2nd Endorsement: ______________________________________________________________________ 
   Must be BSC Current or Past VP/Secretary/Treasurer  Date 

3rd Endorsement: ______________________________________________________________________ 
   Any BSC Current Member     Date 

NOTE: Nomination must be made on this form by October 1st directly to the Hall of Fame Chairperson.  
Attach additional sheet(s) if necessary.  Mail to:   

Burlington Shag Club 
        Hall Of Fame Chairperson 
        P O Box 1174 
        Burlington, Nc  27216 

        
Revised 06/15/2007 

Please nominate a person with the qualifications in accordance with our By-

Laws in Section VIII.J.5. for our prestigious Hall of Fame.

It’s that time again!  A copy of the Bylaws are on our website.
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Advertising PagePlease Support our Sponsors...
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Go to www.shagdance.com

for all your Association Shag Club Parties and other information and news.

Come one, come all to the Lighting of the Tower!
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Calendar of Events

September 4, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s in 

the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Hugh 

“The Dancin’ Man” Walker 

September 11 - September 20, 2009

SOS Fall Migration at N. Myrtle Beach, SC

See Fun Sunday & Fun Monday Flyers on Page 6   

September 11, 2009

SOS Fall Migration    No DJ 

September 13, 2009

SOS Fall Migration - Fun Sunday   

September 14, 2009

SOS Fall Migration Fun Monday   

September 18, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s in 

the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Hugh 

“The Dancin’ Man” Walker 

September 25, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Business Meeting, Nomina-

tions and Birthday Night at Master’s in the Ra-

mada from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is David “Loose 

Shoes” Tuttle 

September 26, 2009

Burlington Shag Club’s 15th. Annual Benefit 

Golf Tournament for Alamance County Special 

Olympics......Location - Indian Valley Golf Course, 

9:00am Shotgun Start...See the flyer on page 5.   

October 2, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s 

in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is 

“Rockin’”Ron Russ  

October 9, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s in 

the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Rick 

“Biggun” Turner 

Mark your Calendar:

October 3, 2009
Greater Triad Shag Club’s 

Meet The Area Shag Club Party

November 21, 2009
Danville Shag Club’s 

Meet The Area Shag Club Party

When: Saturday, September 12, 2009

Where: Main Street of N. Myrtle Beach

  (between Ducks and Harold’s)

Time: 8:30pm

Come and be a part of this historic 

event and take part in the festivities

Bring your lawn chairs

Main Street will be closed off for 

your convenience

There will be a count down of 

the lighting.

Commemorative T-shirts for sale.

BSC Yard Sale

October 10, 2009

If you want to stand out, don’t be different; be 
outstanding.

Freedom is not worth having if it does not include the 
freedom to make mistakes.

Change is difficult, but often essential to survival.

Your vision will become clear only when you can look 
into your own heart.



September 2009

Shag RagBurlington Shag Club

P.O. Box 1174

Burlington, NC  27216-1174

Sharing Helping Always Giving

The purpose of our Club is to Promote and Preserve Shag Dancing and Beach Music.


